
 

 

 

TOWN COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING 

FEBRUARY 21, 2023 at 5:30 PM 

Saratoga Town Hall, 110 E Spring Ave, Saratoga, WY 82331 
 

MINUTES 
 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

1) Opening Ceremony 

 

2) Roll Call:   __Mayor Chuck Davis    __Councilman Cooley   __Councilwoman Beck 

__Councilwoman Jerry Fluty   __Councilman Jacob Fluty 

 

PRESENT 

Councilman Mike Cooley 

Councilwoman Kathy Beck 

Councilman Jacob Fluty 

Councilman Jerry Fluty 

 

ABSENT 

Mayor Chuck Davis 

 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 
 

3) A public hearing on the sale via warranty deed with the possibility of a reverter of the Corbett 

Medical Building, 1208 S River St., to Valley Village, a Wyoming nonprofit corporation. 

Motion made by Councilwoman Beck, Seconded by Councilman Fluty. Motion carried.  

 

ITEMS FROM THE PUBLIC 

Councilwoman Beck read a letter of support for the transfer of the clinic from Schelby Merrill.  

Arlene Zimmerschied is a long time resident and spoke in support of the clinic transfer to the daycare.  

Phillip Mundt came to speak in support of the transfer to the daycare.  

Ciji Goodman spoke in support of the transfer of the Corbett Medical Building to the daycare. 



Sarah Brugger came to speak in support of the transfer of ownership of the Corbett Medical Building to 

Valley Village.  

Amber Waldron spoke in support of the transfer of the medical building to Valley Village.  

Ellie Dana thanked everyone for their time and people who came to support this and for being present.   

Randy Raymer spoke in support of the transfer of the medical building to Valley Village.  

Ryta Sondergard spoke in support of the transfer of the medical building to Valley Village. She stated that 

she has helped in fundraising the money for the renovations.  

Brekke Munks spoke in support of the transfer of the medical building to Valley Village.  

Tammy Wilford from Excel Preschool has worked for over 30 years. She stated that their buildings are in 

desperate need of repair or should even be condemned. Thankful that Valley Village is wanting to partner 

with them. Tammy is in support of the transfer of the Corbett Medical Building.  

4) Letter from Will Faust 

Councilwoman Kathy Beck read a letter from Will Faust.  

5) Letter from Jaime Stine 

Jaime Stine was present on zoom and voiced support for this transaction. Executive Director 

for Developmental Preschool & Day Care Center which is the parent organization for Excel 

Preschool. She would like to see the vote for approval tonight.  

COUNCIL COMMENTS 

Mayor Pro Tem thanked the public for speaking at the public hearing.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion made by Councilwoman Beck to adjourn at 5:55pm, Seconded by Councilman Jerry Fluty. 

Motion carried.   

 

THE NEXT TOWN COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE ON 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2022 AT 6:00 PM. 

 

 

     

 
Mayor Chuck Davis 

 

     

     

     

 
Marie Christen, Town Clerk 

 

     

     


